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Dear St Finbar’s Community 
 
It is hard to believe that the year is almost at its end!   Where has the time gone?  As a school we are 
preparing for the new year and reflecting on our many achievements of 2015.   It is fitting that the 
Church is also liturgically situated in the very same state of being.   The liturgical name given to this 
season is Advent.   This Sunday we heard the word from Luke’s Gospel: 
 
Luke 21:25-28 

25 “There will be signs in the sun, moon and stars.  On the earth, nations will be in anguish and 
perplexity at the roaring and tossing of the sea.  26 People will faint from terror, apprehensive of 
what is coming on the world, for the heavenly bodies will be shaken.  27 At that time they will see the 
Son of Man coming in a cloud with power and great glory.  28 When these things begin to take place, 
stand up and lift up your heads, because your redemption is drawing near.” 

Dianne Bergant CSS provides us with great wonderings in the following reflection:  The readings of 
the First Sunday of Advent set the stages for our reflections on the entire season.  They contain a 
number of promises, all pointing to peace and fulfilment.  Each reading depicts a dimension of 
suffering that was often brought on by the people themselves.  The promises are assurances that the 
end of their suffering was in sight.  The promises reveal a loving and provident, a merciful and 
forgiving God.  These are promises full of hope. 

The coming of the Lord is clearly a time of expectation, not of fear and trembling.  Although the 
earlier tradition about the Day of the Lord included punishment of the wicked, the focus here is on 
redemption.  The time of expectation may be preceded by apocalyptic signs in the heavens and 
dismay on earth, but this cosmic shift will bring fulfilment, not destruction.  The love and providence, 
the mercy and forgiveness of God will be made manifest. 
What is expected of those who receive the promise?  An Advent way of life exhorts us to ‘wait in 
joyful hope for the coming of our Saviour Jesus Christ’.  This way of life is both simple and profound. 
It does not necessarily require unusual behaviour on our part, but it calls us to live the usual 
unusually well.  It affects the everyday events of life; it directs the way we interact with people; it 
informs the attitudes that colour our judgments and motivations.  It is as ordinary as the birth of a 
child; it is as extraordinary as the revelation of God. 
(Source :http://liturgyhelp.com.au/ 

 
I have had the pleasure of reading every child’s report over the last week and I am so proud of all 
their achievements.   As a staff we have been collecting end of year data and we are excited by the 
learning growth shown.   In most cases, the children have exceeded our expectations.   The reason 
that we can celebrate these achievements is because of the strong bond between the school and the 
home.   When learning is valued and there are clear lines of communication between the home and 
the school, learning growth occurs.   Another contributing factor has been 
the work and dedication of all staff.   The staff have been engaged in 
numerous professional development opportunities, particularly in reading 

http://www.stfinbarsglenbrook.catholic.edu.au/
http://liturgyhelp.com.au/


Faith, Truth, Knowledge 

and the number domain in Numeracy and the fruits of their labour are evident.   We should 
appreciate their contributions and level of professionalism.   The school can not run smoothly 
without the support of all staff.   We thank the office staff, grounds staff and learning support staff 
for their many hours of work.   We also wish Majeed all the best with his future as he ends his 
traineeship at St Finbar’s.   Majeed is a dynamic, thoughtful and knowledgeable member of our IT 
team. 
 
We welcome two new staff members to our team: Mr Ben Ticehurst and Miss Breanna Baxter.   Ben 
comes with a wealth of experience from both high school and primary teaching.   He has recently 
worked at Marist Brothers Eastwood and St Patrick’s College Strathfield, where he has lead learning 
and been responsible for whole school curriculum development.   Breeana is a graduate from the 
Conservatorium of Music.  Her teaching experience includes SCEGGS at Darlinghurst, International 
Grammar School and Ravenswood Girls School.   We look forward to working with both Ben and 
Breanna in 2016 and I know that you will make them feel welcome. 
 
We have a number of celebrations happening over the remainder of the term.   Please ensure you 
check the calendar in this newsletter so that you are aware of these events.   We have also sent out 
earlier in the week an expression of interest for Years 3 to 6 to compete in the 2016 Dancefever 
Challenge.   We only received an invitation to this event last Friday so that is why there is late notice 
regarding this event.  Although we may or may not attend this event this year, if there is sufficient 
interest we can certainly include this in our 2016 events. All students K to 6 will showcase their 
great dancing on Friday 11th December at 9.15am in the Primary Playground.   Dance is a 
compulsory component of both the PDHPE and Creative and Practical Arts syllabus, not only in NSW 
but throughout Australia.   This area of learning plays a significant role in the development of the 
child. 
 
I hope you all received your invitation to our Year of Mercy Mass on Tuesday 8th December 2015 in 
the St Finbar’s church at 7.30pm.   This is a school event and we would appreciate maximum 
support with attendance at this mass. 
 
On Wednesday, 9th December 2015, all children will be involved in a promotion afternoon.   They 
will be introduced to their teachers for 2016 at this time.   I know this is an exciting part of the year 
for many of us, including the teachers. 
 
Take care of yourselves and your families at this busy part of the year.   Go gently where possible 
and enjoy the season of Advent. 
 
 
Yours in Christ 
Donna McFadzean 

****************************** 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

URGENT ATTENTION 
 

Could families of students in Grades K-5 who are not returning in 2016 to please notify the school office 
in writing as soon as possible.  Your attention to this matter would be much appreciated as the 
implications regarding staffing and resourcing by the Catholic Education Office stem from accurate 
enrolment numbers.  Thank you for your co-operation. 
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St Finbar’s Junior Paramedics 
By the Media team 

 

On the 18th of November, St Finbar’s had a special guest come to talk to stage 2 and stage 3 

about the DRSAB system. Mrs Cheryl Lynch visited the school to deliver St John’s Ambulance “First 

Aid in Schools” Program. Mrs Lynch taught them how to treat an unconscious person and how to 

put a bandage on someone that’s injured.  

 

We interviewed some students that attended the event and asked them what they learnt on the 

day. Year 6 student, Sofia told us what “DRSAB” stands for: check for Danger, see if they are 

Responding, Send for help if they are unconscious, make sure their Airway is free and if they are 

Breathing.” 

 

The students also learnt about calling 000. Year 5 student, Daniel said you need to tell them what 

street you're on and what phone  number you are calling from.  

 

We asked Scarlett from year 4 why she thought they were being taught about bandages and 

calling Triple 0. Scarlett responded, “So if there is an emergency and there are no parents around 

you will know what to do.” 

 

The kids really enjoyed the day.  Hunter from year 3 said his favourite part was putting his partner 

in the recovery position, even though it was a bit awkward.  

 

Cheryl Lynch was a great first aid trainer.  The kids picked up a lot of information for the future.  

Overall the day was great, highly useful and was enjoyed by everyone. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
***************************************** 

 

SCHOOL ROLL OVER 
Our End of Year Roll Over date is the 14th December.  No monies can be received and/or 

receipted at the school office after close of business 10th December.   Thank you in 
advance for your understanding and support. 
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SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
St Finbar's Swimming Carnival for 2015 was held at Glenbrook Pool.  The day was a huge success 
with some future Olympians tearing up the pool in many events.  All students competed throughout 
the day with smiles on their faces.  The student's cheers for their friends were deafening and fun 
was had by all. 
‘Thank you’ to the parents who came and supported the students, the children really appreciate it.  
A big Thank You to the parents who gave up their day to take on roles as timekeepers, marshals and 
recorders.  
Our carnivals do not happen without parent involvement, and on behalf of the students of 
St Finbar’s and myself, I would like to thank all parents who have helped throughout the year to 
ensure our carnivals have run smoothly and been a success.  
 
Miss Brew 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

*********************************** 

The Jubilee Year of Mercy 
 
You would have received an invitation last Friday for our whole school Mass.  This special event is to 
point our hearts and minds to the Jubilee Year of Mercy which is launched across the world on 
Tuesday 8th December – the Feast of the Immaculate Conception. 
Pope Francis has proclaimed to the entire world an Extraordinary Jubilee of Mercy. 
A magnificent prophetic gesture! He wants the whole Church (us) to gaze upon the face of Jesus and 
discover again the merciful heart of our Father God. He wants us to be so deeply touched by the 
mercy of Christ that we experience a profound change of heart. Then from this conversion we will be 
able “to go out to every man and woman, bringing the goodness and tenderness of God!” 
 
Our whole school Mass is an invitation to us all to enter into this 
change of heart. Please join with all of our community at 
7.30pm Tuesday 8th December. 
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED – SEWERS AND FABRIC DONATIONS 

 
We are hoping to find some volunteers who are able to sew some draw-string bags: 
one for each child in the school.  The bags need to be approximately large enough to 
hold an A5 sized book.  Fabric donations for this would also be much appreciated. 
Please complete the tear-off slip if you or a friend, grandma, aunty, neighbour is able 
to help us. The sewing can be done at home or school. Exact details of the size will 
be available to volunteers. 
 
Many thanks for your support. 
 

__________________________________________________________ 
 

VOLUNTEER SEWERS AND FABRIC DONATIONS 
 

I am able to assist with sewing draw-string bags for the children ☐ 

 
Name: _________________________________ 
 
Child’s class: ____________________________ 
 
Mobile: _________________________________ 
 

My neighbour/friend/grandma is able to assist: ☐ 

 
Name:__________________________________ 
 
Mobile/Phone: ___________________________ 
 

I am able to donate some fabric for draw-string bags: ☐ 

 
Name: _________________________________ 
 
Child’s class: ____________________________ 
 
Mobile: _________________________________ 
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ST Finbar’s Primary, Glenbrook 
Term 4 at a Glance 

We live by our School Motto: 
Living our faith in daily life, 

    Seeking truth in our relationships 

  And building our knowledge 
 
 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

Week 9 
December 

30 1 Dec 
9.30am  
Year 4 Class 
Reconciliation 

2 3 4 
School 
Assembly 

5 6 

Week 10 7 8 
Stage 3  
Fun Day. 
7.30pm Mass 
“Year of 
Mercy” 

9 
Semester 2 
Reports 

10 11 
 

12 13 

Week 11 14 
End of Year 
Mass 12noon 
Year 6 
Graduation  
Dinner 6pm 

15 16 
Students Last 
Day 

17 18 19 20 

 

Dates to Remember 
 
*** 16th December – Last day for Student 
*** 27th & 28th January, 2016 – MAI assessments for Students 
***29th January 2016 – First day for ALL Students 
 

PLEASE REFER TO THE BOOKING FORM PREVIOUSLY SENT HOME TO BOOK 

ONLINE FOR THE MAI ASSESSMENTS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL BANKING 
The last day for School Banking 2015 will be Tuesday 8th – Rewards ordered on that day will 

not be delivered till 2016.  We thank you for support. 
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